

WEEKLY BULLETIN 22 June 2021 Volume 61 - Issue 45





Pres Leonie Smith DG Michael Moore

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub

Area Gov Adam de Totth RI Pres Holger Knaack

Club's Website and Club's Facebook

June is Rotary's Fellowships Month

Tonight; Monica Mudge, Community Hub QR code checker: Clare Nyholm and Louise Garrett

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know.

Future Programs:

29 June; NO MEETING

30 June: Club Changeover dinner,

Wednesday

6:00 for 6:30pm - Partners and Friends' Night Mollymook Bowling Club, \$45 per person.

Numbers needed, by 23 June.

July is New Rotary Year Month 6 July: 2021-22 New Leaders

QR code checker: John Goggins and Peter Hodge

13 July: Club Assembly

QR code checker: John Hozack and Emile

Jansen

Birthdays: for 2 weeks; 25 June; Beryl Wade, 26 June; Margaret Wilford, 1 July; Andrea Tucker, 3 July; John Goggins. Anniversaries: for 2 weeks; 5 July; Denise and Peter Hodge.

Club's Calendar		
26 June	Sat	District Changeover, Young
28 June	Mon	Combined Board Meeting
30 June	Wed	Club Changeover Mollymook Bowling Club \$45/person, 3 course meal
24 Jul	Sat	Bunnings' BBQ
14-15 Aug		MUNA
24 Aug	Tues	Area Governor's Visit
Sept	Sat	Bunnings' BBQ
10, 11mat, 11, 12mat, 17, 18 Sept		Entertainers. Rotary table, Sat 11 or 18/9
20 Oct	Wed	Dream Cricket, Milton PS, Ulladulla PS, Budawang SS
Nov	Sat	Bunnings' BBQ
13 Nov	Sat	BOF Princess Ball
12-14 Nov		RYPEN Wagga
8-14 Jan		RYLA

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, <u>edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au</u> by NOON on Monday.

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras.

Our Club's trailers are in need of a new storage space. Please advise if you can help.

15 June 2021 meeting;

President Leonie Smith welcomed members and guests speakers Milton Show Society Showgirl Maddy Nash and guest Ross Whitehouse, Blessing of the Fleet Princess Maddi Healy and mother Kelly Healey.

President Leonie thanked members for their assistance and attending with the SESCA awards held last Wednesday 9th June 2021 at the Dunn Lewis Centre.

At the SESCA night one of the prizes was a fire pit which re donated to our club by Ron Browne from Darling Harbour Rotary. President Leonie is asking for suggestions on how to best utilise the fire pit for a Youth Program in the area.

StoryFeast is this weekend 19th June & 20th June events are on line. As part of StoryFest school students entered their stories to the Festival, the stories have been judged and President Leonie is representing the Club at the local schools to present the students with their prizes. The school section has been sponsored by the Milton Ulladulla Rotary Club.

Secretary PP Dale Wilford; Thanked Louise Garrett for assisting with the Jumping Castle on the weekend. Letter for support from Bionic Ear and Nominations for RIWA are now open.

Vocational Director Bernie Jones; organising photo with Apprentice of the Year Beau.

Community Service Director Yvonne Young: Please thank a first responder when you see one.

Almoner Bill Harris informed members PP Tim Gregory is undergoing surgery, Maisie Bennett and the Wilkins are all OK. PP Keith Bennett is unwell.

Guest Speakers Maddy Nash 2020 Miss Milton Showgirl spoke on the idea behind the Showgirl competition and how it is judged, which is to encourage young women to be a Female Ambassador for the local area. Maddy then spoke on the levels of competition to be name the Land Sydney Royal Showgirl. Maddy then informed members of her activities for the past year including joining the TAG Youth Group, a group for the ASC Group 5 which Milton Show is part of. Maddy then spoke on how she entered the Showgirl competition and why. Maddy is currently working as a Disability Support Worker for the Rummi a local organisation assisting people with a Disability.

2020 Blessing of the Fleet Princess Maddi Healy thanked our Club for giving her the opportunity to enter the Blessing of the Fleet Ball and her sponsor Milton Ulladulla Junior Leagues Club for sponsoring her in the Ball. Maddi then spoke on how they had nearly finished her float which was going to be based on the 2020 Olympics in Japan before the Parade was cancelled. Maddi spoke on how COVID changed her life in 2020. Maddy informed members on her sporting life and participating in the Women's league tag. Maddi as Blessing of the Fleet Princess has been stepping out of her comfort zone in the last year. Being BOF Princess has given Maddy more confidence to do tasks.



Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting's report.

To all members who are participating in the 2020-21 45 Club: as per our 45 Club rules: There will be an extra draw in June 2021 at the Changeover, the winner (even if you are not present) will receive \$200, number will be drawn using the Club's Lotto barrel.

HIGHLY COMMENDED article, from Rotary Down Under June 2021 edition.

Thank you, Ross Wade for preparing the article which appeared in RDU magazine in March 2020 and in Rotary Voices, <u>6 Feb 2020</u>, click on the date to view.

Ken Scheller Award 2020

THE Ken Scheller Award recognises story contributions to *Rotary Down Under* of outstanding merit, best exemplifying the principles of Rotary.

It is named in honour of former RI Director and Vice President Ken Scheller, who was involved in *Rotary Down Under* from its very beginnings.

Ken's advocacy was vital in establishing official recognition of regional magazines, with RDU the first to gain this status. Sadly, Ken passed away in 1984 after a battle with cancer, but his passion for local stories lives on with this namesake annual award.



WINNER

Teacher in a Box

(February 2020, page 12) By Anne Matthews Rotary Club of Bribie Island, Qld (then) D9560 Passport Club

As part of its commitment to basic education, District 9600 is providing the Teacher in a Box program to people in remote areas. Teacher in a Box uses re-purposed laptops providing offline access to more than 10,000 educational and vocational videos stored in the system. By connecting the TIB laptop with a projector and speakers, a teacher can provide complete lessons to classrooms. A mini router, which comes with the TIB kit, means it can also be accessed by any wi-fi enabled device for self-paced learning.

HIGHLY COMMENDED Feeding firies on the frontline

(March 2020, page 7) By Issa Shalhoub,

Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulia, NSW

Rotarians from the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla provided thousands of meals for hungry firies during the months of devastating bushfires that tore through the NSW South Coast during the summer of 2019-20.